

SINCE 1957

BOARD OF DIRECTORS BUSINESS CENTER

Gray Allen, District I 144 Ferguson Road

Alex Ferreira, District 2 Lowell Jarvis, District 3

P.O. Box 6570 Auburn, CA 95604

Mike Lee, District 4 Ben Mavy, District 5

PHONE

David Breninger, General Manager Ed Tiedemann, General Counsel 530.823.4850 800.464.0030

WWW.PCWA.NET

August 26, 2009 File No. 01030A

RE: Middle Fork American River Project Relicensing / Final 2008 Technical Study Reports LAND 1 – Transportation System

Dear Land Management Technical Working Group Member –

On June 17, 2009 Draft LAND 1 – Transportation System Technical Study Report (TSR) – 2008 was distributed to the Land Management Technical Working Group for review and comment by August 17, 2009.

PCWA received one comment on the draft TSR. Attached is the comment and PCWA's response to the comment. As no changes were made to the draft TSR, PCWA deems LAND 1 -Transportation System TSR – 2008 approved.

Attached for your use is the CD containing the final study report.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to call me at (530) 823-4889.

Sincerely,

PLACER COUNTY WATER AGENCY

Andrew Fecko

Resource Planning Administrator

AF:bb

Enclosure

Final LAND 1 – Transportation System Technical Study Report – 2008

Beverly Bell

From:

Andy Fecko

Sent:

Monday, August 24, 2009 2:13 PM

To:

'shusmann@fs.fed.us'

Cc:

'Shannon Brown'; Beverly Bell

Subject:

TNF Comment: Draft Land 1 - Transportation System Technical Study Report

Scott.

Thank you for reviewing and commenting on the Draft LAND 1 Technical Study Report- 2008.

We received your comment:

"The initial study plan listed four roads associated with potential betterments (Table Land 1-2). Appendix "G" contains information on only one of those roads with no mention of the status of the other three."

Table LAND 1-2 of the report lists all four potential Project Betterment Roads, including three roads that do not currently exist, but would be constructed as part of the Betterment projects themselves. Appendix G contains a survey of the one Betterment road that currently exists, as this road may require modification in order to accommodate the French Meadows Powerhouse Capacity Upgrade Betterment. A survey of this road was conducted to establish baseline conditions.

Thank you, again, for your comments, and feel free to contact me with any further questions.

Andrew Fecko Placer County Water Agency (530) 308-4507

From: Scott Husmann [mailto:shusmann@fs.fed.us]

Sent: Monday, August 17, 2009 12:11 PM

To: PCWA MFP Relicensing

Cc: Beth A Paulson

Subject: Draft Land 1 - Transportation System Technical Study Report

Mal Toy,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Transportation System Technical Study Report. The report will provide valuable information as we move forward with this process.

I have one comment on the report. The initial study plan listed four roads associated with potential betterments (Table Land 1-2). Appendix "G" contains information on only one of those roads with no mention of the status of the other three.

R. Scott Husmann Tahoe National Forest 530-478-6298